
PUBLIC NOTICE OF FIVE-YEAR REVIEW OF THE SAUK COUNTY LANDFILL SUPERFUND SITE 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) and U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
complete a review for the Sauk County Landfill Superfund Site (the Site) located at E8975 Evergreen Lane, 
Baraboo every five years. The review ensures the continued effectiveness of remedies at the site. This is the sixth 
review since the completion of construction work in the 1990s. The last five-year review was competed in 2020. 
 
As part of the review, federal law requires the DNR and the EPA to provide the public with an opportunity to 
comment about the landfill and the on-going cleanup process.  
 
The landfill operated from 1973 to 1983 and received municipal, commercial, and industrial wastes. To address 
groundwater contamination from volatile organic compounds (VOCs) originating from materials disposed of in the 
landfill, the cleanup remedies included capping the landfill, landfill gas collection, and testing of private water 
supply wells.  
 
Today, Sauk County maintains the landfill cap and fencing to prevent direct contact to waste material. Monitoring 
of groundwater wells evaluate contaminant migration and groundwater use restrictions in the immediate area 
protect the public from using contaminated groundwater. 
 
The DNR invites interested parties to provide information that may be important to the review. Comments 
submitted by May 16, 2025, to one of the contacts listed below will be considered during the review process. The 
five-year review report will be completed in September 2025. 
 
Luke Lampo, DNR Hydrogeologist, Luke.Lampo@wisconsin.gov, 608-206-5809, 3911 Fish Hatchery Rd., 
Fitchburg, WI 53711. 
 
Nabil Fayoumi, EPA Remedial Project Manager, Fayoumi.Nabil@epa.gov, 312-886-6840, 77 W. Jackson Blvd., 
Chicago, IL  60604.   
 
To learn about the Sauk County Landfill site or see previous five-year review reports, visit the Bureau for 
Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking System (BRRTS) at dnr.wisconsin.gov and search for “BRRTS.” 
Launch “BRRTS” and enter 02-57-001004 into the “BRRTS No.” field.  
 
Additional information can be found on the EPA Sauk County Landfill web page at 
https://cumulis.epa.gov/supercpad/cursites/csitinfo.cfm?id=0505073.   
 
WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
For the Secretary 
 

 
________________________________________________________  
Christine Sieger  
Director, Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
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